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SIERRA LEONE
22nd Session of the UPR

UNITED STATES OF AMERICA

Statement by Ambassador Yvette Stevens 

11 May 2015


Mr President,	

Sierra Leone welcomes the delegation of the United States of America and thanks them for their comprehensive report. 

The USA has a strong human rights record, as evidenced by the actions it has taken to address the recommendations of the first UPR cycle.  

Nevertheless, Sierra Leone believes that more needs to be done to address protracted detentions, to further combat racial discrimination, excessive use of force by law enforcement officers, hate crimes and to safeguard the socio-economic rights of indigenous peoples.
 
Recommendations:

1. Accede to the key international human rights instruments CRC, ICESCR, CRPD and CEDAW.
2. Continue efforts to establish a moratorium and eventually abolish capital punishment in all states.
3. Establish a centralised national human rights institution which is in line with the Paris Principles.

Sierra Leone would like to thank the USA for its generosity in providing development and humanitarian assistance around the world, most recently in containing the Ebola outbreak. 

Sierra Leone wishes the United States of America a successful completion of the UPR.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Thank you, Mr President.



image1.jpeg




